
                                         STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE – TOWN OF SURRY 

            SELECTMEN  

   MEETING MINUTES NOVEMBER 1, 2021 

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M. Present were Jay Croteau and Bruce Smith. Jamison Hines 

was absent. Bruce Smith will be absent in December for vacation.  

John Davis spoke with the selectmen about the driveway permit for Phillips back to the Conservation 

Committee and Chase’s signed by the Planning Board.  

The selectmen discussed assigning an agent for the gravel pit from the Planning Board. Laura Barrett 

from the Planning Board will arrange a visit with Jason Anyan. The Russo lot merger and lot subdivision 

was approved by the Planning Board.  

Steve Gunseth would like to arrange for the property transfer without a merger with his existing 

property. The selectmen agreed to move on the transfer to Gunseth with Gary Kinyon’s help.  

Denise Dragon has requested the information for auditing be done quarterly. Jay Croteau will contact 

Wally Reney for help with the succession. Denise Dragon is also requesting notification for a deed 

transfer for Doris Perham .  

Rymes serviced the library heater.  

The selectmen will post a hearing for accepting the ARPA grant monies on Monday night Nov 15th,2021 

at the town hall.  

Consolidated has postponed their meeting with the selectmen for another week.  

Bruce Smith spoke with Stebbins painting about painting the steeple. Next summer.  

Jay Croteau signed the Connecticut River Valley Flood Control Commision request for the tax rate. 

Emailed.  

The selectmen signed payroll.  

The selectmen signed and paid bills. The selectmen signed the EFTPS payment 

Jay Croteau  motioned to accept the minutes as amended. Bruce Smith seconded the motion. The 

selectmen agreed to accept the minutes.  

The selectmen reviewed the Avitar tax mapping contract and decided not to defer on the year option 

because of Smith and Bergeron map changes. The three year increase is limited to $300.00. The 

selectmen signed the 2022 contract with Avitar for Reval and 3yr agreement for tax maps.  

Kenny Maynard spoke to the selectmen about the gravel pit posting affecting the snowmobile club’s 

usage this winter.  

Bruce Smith motioned to adjourn. Jay Croteau seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed to adjourn.  

The meeting adjourned at 9:00 P.M. 



 


